Today's Date

Representative or Senator Name

Idaho State Legislature

State Capitol Building

P.O. Box 83720

Boise, Idaho       83720-0038 (House)     83720 (Senate)

Dear Representative or Senator Name;

Should the Idaho Legislature act to address a $575 million problem? Should the Idaho Legislature consider changing a law that will deliver up to $6 million to keep Idahoans safe? Those are good sized dollar amounts that Idahoans are concerned about. Maybe that's why a survey conducted by AAA Idaho in October shows a majority of Idahoans across the state support a change in Idaho's seat belt law to allow officers to stop and cite a violation when they see one. The survey also showed that Idahoans support raising the current $10 fine for a seat belt violation to $52 (adding court costs to put a violation on par with other non-moving violations).

Every legislative candidate was mailed a survey by the Idaho Seat Belt Coalition in October to determine if they would support strengthening the current law by doing the things mentioned above. Amazingly, that survey showed that nine in ten candidates agree more needs to be done to raise seat belt use in Idaho. That survey showed 76 percent support changing the law to give officers standard enforcement authority. Your fellow legislators also support raising the fine, and 81% said they would consider sponsoring legislation to improve Idaho's seat belt use!

As a member of the Idaho Seat Belt Coalition, I urge you to consider what Idahoans and your fellow legislators are saying about this issue. Idaho's 80 percent use rate trails far behind the 90 plus percent average of our neighboring states. Idaho's lower buckle up rate showed up in 126 fatalities among non-belted occupants in 2005, with a price tag just for that group at $575 million. Idaho's fatality rate per million miles of travel is 26 percent higher than the national rate!

Idaho is would be eligible for up to $6 million in federal monies and grants if it can pass a primary law, attain higher usage rates and clean up outdated code references. Idaho is just one of a handful of states that is willing to forego these federal funds. I urge you to proactively  address this issue. Encourage others including those on the transportation committee to consider changes that will address the safety and pocketbooks of all Idahoans.

Responsible drivers shouldn't have to pick up the pieces by those who don't buckle up. 

Thank you.

Sincerely

Name

Address

Address and/or email address 

